
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: October 16, 2006 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: EMERGING DEVELOPMENT PROJECTS IN THE CENTRAL DISTRICT 

RECOMMENDATION: 

This item is for information only. 

BACKGROUND: 

During a recent City Council meeting, a request was made of staff to identify 
emerging development proposals in the central area so that council can discuss the 
possibility of modifying planning strategies for large development proposals. Information 
in this report is intended to provide information for that discussion. 

Central District Specific Plan 

Pasadena's 1994 comprehensive General Plan evolved from growth management 
interests and urban planning principals. In 2004, when the Land Use and Mobility 
Elements were updated, the General Plan reinforced policies that establish targeted 
growth concepts for particular districts throughout the City. The first Guiding Principle of 
the General Plan states that, "Growth will be targeted to serve community needs and 
enhance quality of life." 

A significant portion of the city's future growth has been directed to the Central 
District. The Central District Plan, is one of seven specific districts andlor corridors that 
have approved specific plans to accommodate new development in the context of the 
City's many goals and objectives. 

The vision statement for the Central District, as outlined in the Specific Plan, offers 
a clear overview of the District's role as the economic and cultural hub of the City: 
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The Central District will function as the City of Pasadena's vibrant urban core, 
providing a diversity of economic, residential, and cultural opportunities. Downtown will 
be a place to work, shop, live, and play, with convenient access by foot, bicycle, and 
transit, as well as by car. Physical and economic growth will support this role and 
respect the numerous resources of historical and cultural significance that contribute to 
Downtown's unique identity. 

Recent Development 

Favorable economic conditions and Pasadena's quality of life created significant 
development interest during the last ten years. Private construction projects, road 
improvements, and light rail construction have occurred in many parts of the city. 
Hundreds of new infill housing units and several mixed-use projects have been 
constructed in a manner consistent with the various plans. In a typical response to new 
construction, these individual projects create anxiety from adjacent residents despite the 
development's overall consistency with these plans and codes. 

The concern was raised by a councilmember that several projects, despite 
consistency with city policy, are subject to a questionable level of scrutiny and delay. A 
specific request was made of staff to identify emerging development concepts so that 
council could discuss any issues that would reinforce existing policy or potential modify 
strategies for large development sites. 

To facilitate this discussion, staff has prepared single sheet overviews of a few 
potential development sites in the Central Area. 

Respectfully Submitted, 












